 SEQ CHAPTER \h \r 1Patriot Papillon Club Meeting

December 12, 2006

Jacksons Restaurant, Methuen, MA.

The meeting/Holiday Party of the Patriot Papillon Club was held on December 12, 2007 at Jacksons Restaurant, Methuen, MA.

The meeting was called to order by President Althea Connetti at 7:15 P.M.

In attendance were Thea Connetti, Pauline Rousseau, Louis Rousseau, Kim Walsh, Virginia Walsh, Kathy Augaitis, Gail Sheehan, Tim Sheehan, Linda Nickerson, Jo-Edith Heffron, Charlotte McGowan, Jack McGowan (Guest), Betty Arena, Sandy Fraser, Betty Dannewitz and Kathy Perkins (Guest).

The minutes of November 14, 2007 were accepted as printed by Kim Walsh and seconded by Louis Rousseau.

President Report: Thea, Kathy, Kim and Allan Duke worked the "Meet the Breeds" at the Boston show.  Kim made up a nice flyer with the club logo and a short summary about the club and the breed.

Secretary Report: None 

Treasurer Report:  Linda Nickerson reviewed the Treasures report as of 12/11/07 (see attached).  Linda passed around the membership list for everyone to review.   If anyone has changed their phone, email and address please let Kathy Augaitis or Linda Nickerson know.  Kim Walsh made a motion to accept treasurers report, Pauline Rousseau seconded.

Old Business: Quilt Square for the PCA National, Pauline is working on it.

New Business: None

Match: Thea said that Judy had printed and forwarded the flyers to be passed out.  

Supported Show:  Kim reported that everything is on track for the May shows.  Kim has the tickets printed for the 50/50 raffle.  If you would like a ticket contact Kim.

Show Report: Thea said that sweeps judges still need to be found for the 2008 show and the supported shows.  If anyone is interested in volunteering to help out for the show please contact Thea. 

BRAGS!!!

Betty Arena: Arena's Mystical Mary Elizabeth won a 4pt major at West Sprinfield and also 2 pts in Boston.

Kathy Augaitis: Oakledge Irish Lullaby won 1 pt and BOB at Falmouth, 2 pts at Souhegan, and 1 pt and BOB at Mohegan Sun, 2 pts on Saturday and Sunday in Boston for a total of 4 pts.

Charlotte McGowan: New Champion Rorralore Giulia at the Fitchburg show, this is also Charlotte's 35th homebred champion.

Thea Connetti:  Alada's What's It All About Alfie won a 3 pt major and BOB at the Fitchburg show. 

CONGRATS!!!!

The meeting was adjourned at 7:35 PM

Respectfully Submitted

Kathy Augaitis

REMINDERS

March 12, 2008 

Meeting 7:00PM

Jackson’s Restaurant 

Nomination of Officers

Dues payable first day of May of each year.

May 14, 2008

Meeting 7:00PM

Jackson’s Restaurant

Annual Meeting

Election of Officers

**************************************************

I would like to say that Kim Walsh, Gail and Tim Sheehan did a great job on the Holiday Party this year. They had us all using our brains and we had some great laughs and we won some great gifts. Virginia made a lovely centerpiece Christmas tree with pictures of members dogs as the ornaments which everyone got to take home. Kim brought great little holiday dishes with candy in them that everyone also got to take home. Gail and Tim Sheehan brought santa hats for everyone to wear.  Charlotte brought reindeer antlers that people also wore and we all had a great time with the little pop up figures she brought. ( I have to say my grandson just had a great time with everything that was brought home).   After the yankee swap which we all had a great time with we got to draw the Lucky Winners for the raffle items, which were great gift baskets and 2 sets of holiday crate pads. Pauline was the lucky winner of the crate pads and also many baskets.  Way to go Pauline!!!! ( I hope you stopped and bought a LOTTERY Ticket on the way home)  Linda Nickerson, Charlotte McGowan, Kathy Augiatis and our waitress were also lucky winners.  I would like to THANK EVERYONE that helped to make this such an enjoyable evening for everyone. What a great team of PEOPLE!!!!!! 

As this year is coming to a close I would like to wish everyone a HAPPY HOLIDAY and HAPPY HEALTHY NEW YEAR.

Thea
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PDPC Holiday Party

|How to protect your
| pets from

Holiday
Hazards

By Dr. Karen Halligan

PRETTY DECORATIONS AND

lavish meals play an important
part in most holiday celebrarions,
but what seems harmless and fun
for you and your guests may be very
harmful o your pets. So, before you
start celebrating, spend some time
planningand preparing for the well-
being of your cacs and dogs to keep
them safe from holiday dangers.
These easy steps will help:

Good Rules—Any Time
© Be absolutely certain that pets are
wearing—at all times—current ID tags.
®Try to keep them on their regular
schedule for feeding and exercise.
| @ Provide plenty of love and atten-
tion, so they don’t feel left out.
© When there’s a party, put your

pets in a separate room with some

| toys and a comfortable place to lie.
Playing soft music, especially classi-
cal, also helps them to relax. They Il
feel safer and less stressed.

o Advise overnight guests to keep all
medications secure.

Holiday Trappings
eKeep your pets from pawing
! through the trash. Plastic or foil

wrappings and six-pack beverage |
holders are especially attractive to |
curious animals.

®Watch where you place candles. Pets
can tip them over or get burned

@ Never put ribbon or yarn around
your pet’s neck. If ingested, it can
damage an animal’s intestines

Foods and Plants That Harm
© Never give bones to your pets.
They can splinter and endanger
their lives. Put any meat bones in
a closed plastic bag and dispose of
them outside.
© Ham and other meats may come
packaged with string. If swallowed,
string can cause serious problems.
Dispose of it with the bones.
© Don't feed pets holiday goodies

Keep or leftovers,
curious
pets

and make sure

snacks.
eSome holiday |

from the
trashies s

and mistlecoe—are toic to pets, 5o
be sure they're always out of reach. (4

Oh, Christmas Tree
® Use Christmas tree decorations
wisely. Decorate the bottom third
of the tree with nonbreakable plas-
tic or wooden ornaments. Better
yet: Place a barrier around the tree.
© Cover electric cords. O try coat-
ing them with bitcer-apple spray,
which pets don’t like.
o For live trees, keep the warer stand
covered or use a pet-proof contain-
er—the water may contain fertilizers
or bacteria.
o Safely secure trees toa wall or the
ceiling to prevent them from top-

pling on playful pets. i





Reminders


 


         Next meeting March 12, 2008 


    Jackson’s Restaurant, Methuem, MA





               Match March 30, 2008


            MasterPeace Dog Training


                      Franklin, MA   





    	Next Newsletter Deadline


                     March 12, 2008


           Please submit any material to                  


                       Kim Walsh 


     � HYPERLINK "mailto:kim@walshab.necoxmail.com" ��kim@walshab.necoxmail.com� or 


60 Narragansett Ave, Providence, RI 02907 
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	Vaccinations…Too Many??


The American Veterinary Medical Association and the American Animal Hospital Association have updated vaccination data and suggested protocols. Below is an example of one vaccination protocol for ADULT dogs. Your veterinarian may suggest something quite different from what you see below.


Core Vaccines  Noncore Vaccines   Not Recommended


Rabies               Bordetella                Adenovirus-1


Distemper          Parainfluenza          Coronavirus


Parvovirus         Lyme Vaccine         Giardia


Adenovirus-2     Leptospirosis           Distemper-measles





Please have a conversation with your veterinarian about the use of vaccines in your own dog or cat.


           





CANINE RABIES CHALLENGE STUDIES BEGIN!





One of the most important vaccine research studies in veterinary medicine is underway at the U of Wisconsin School of Veterinary Medicine in Madison. Dr. Schultz, a leading authority on veterinary vaccines and Chair of the dept of Pathobiological Science, has began concurrent 5/7 year challenge studies to determine the long-term duration of immunity of canine rabies vaccine, with the goal of extending the state-mandated interval for boosters. These will be the first long-term challenge studies on the canine rabies vaccine to be published in the US.


Dr. Schultz comments that: “We are all very excited to start this study that will hopefully demonstrate that rabies vaccines can provide a minimum of 7 years of immunity.” This research is being financed by The Rabies Challenge Fund, a charitable trust founded by pet vaccine disclosure advocate Kris Christine of Maine, who serves as Co-Trustee with world-renowned veterinary research scientist and practicing clinician, Dr. Dodds of Hemopet in CA. The Rabies Challenge Fund recently met its goal of $177,000 to fund the studies? First year budget with contributions from dog owners, canine groups, trainers, veterinarians and small business. 


For more information and regular updates on The Rabies Challenge Fund go to � HYPERLINK "http://www.RabiesChallengeFund.org" ��www.RabiesChallengeFund.org�








		  








